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177 - 187 Röbelen to Sander




Engbang, 18th November 1880

Dear Mr. Sander,

Now I can tell you a little more about the local conditions, how Boxall conducted himself and the situation in which I find myself.

Boxall was here from the month of May to December; this long period enabled him to assemble 25,000 plants, among them more schilleriana than amabilis, and he had a woman who trained and looked after the plants. During this time he made a number of excursions, but did not find anything further, and spent the rest of the time here to see if there were any varieties; whether he found any I do not know.

Then he went to Floilo from where he sent various things to England, but nothing of any significance.

Later he went north where, I believe, he collected his Dendrochilums. At the end of December, he went with his plants to Manila to ship them onwards. He departed at the beginning of April and arrived in London after a journey lasting 54 days. Of his 25,000 plants he only had 7 – 8,000 plants remaining, the others perished. Voila Boxall.

I am planning to collect for a few more weeks only, January is too late and there would not be enough to be found.

I have enough to do to get a few thousand together and intend to send them every 14 days direct to Liverpool. I shall make enquiries about freight [cost] and the exact time it takes to get from here to Liverpool….for from here (Manila) to Singapore it takes 6 to 7 days on smaller ships, then in Singapore the re-packing, and it is not at all certain that one can depart immediately. 

Therefore please think about it and maybe Gilberad can give more information about this. Furthermore, do not expect me to send you an earlier shipment, the time is too short and the things that one can find here would not pay for the journey. I shall do my utmost to find other good things, because there are enough bad things (orchids) in London.

I hope that everything will be all right, with you as well as with me here. I shall write once I have received some plants, in the meantime, 

With kind regards,

C. Röbelen

Translated by: Maren Talbot
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